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“Huh? What is happening here?” 
 
When Jiang Ranran and the rest of them hid themselves by the side of the road to observe the scene, 
they were shocked by what they discovered. 
 
Apparently, there were numerous luxury cars parked in front of the entrance of the KTV, and many 
people were seen bustling around that area as well. 
 
“What the f*ck! Something must have happened here. Could Chen Hao have gotten himself into some 
massive trouble?” said Lin Dong as he analyzed the situation. 
 
“He definitely did. Otherwise, who else could have caused such a massive stir in Ping An County? If I had 
known earlier that this would happen, I would not have brought him here at all. Look at the mess he 
created. If he did cause some massive trouble, we would all be implicated as well. After all, Young 
Master Liu knows that he is with us.” 
 
Several guys whispered amongst each other. They all looked depressed. 
 
After hearing their words, Xu Xin was so terrified that her face turned pale. 
 
If what they said was true, then was Chen Hao still alive? 
 
No way! I have to go inside there personally to take a look. If I cannot do anything about it, then I will 
make a police report, Xu Xin thought to herself as she immediately ran inside the KTV. 
 
Xu Xin had a good impression of Chen Hao. Of course, it was their first meeting so love was definitely 
out of the question. 
 
She felt that Chen Hao was a nice and dependable person. In order to save everyone, he had taken their 
punishment all upon himself. 
 
She would never abandon Chen Hao just like Jiang Ranran and the rest of them did. She just couldn’t do 
it, hence she felt very anxious. 
 
“Xu Xin, are you mad? Come back here quickly!” 
 
Jiang Ranran came down from the car in a panic as she yelled after her. 
 
Xu Xin was her best friend, so she could not bear to see Xu Xin being harmed as well. She was afraid for 
her safety, hence she ran after her. 
 
She wanted to stop her from acting impulsively. 
 
As for Lin Dong and the rest of them, they sat inside the car and smoked their cigarettes. They only 
watched from a distance as they did not dare to come down from their car. 
 
“What the hell! It is a mess inside. I don’t know who Young Master Liu offended, but he was beaten up 
quite severely!” 
 



“You are right. I don’t even dare to look at him. It really was a dramatic scene. Young Master Liu actually 
thought that he was a powerful person. However, he did not expect that somebody else is way more 
powerful than him. Haha!” 
 
Just then, several young men and ladies walked past Xu Xin. 
 
They were chattering away about the incident. 
 
When Xu Xin overheard their conversation, she was stunned. 
 
Young Master Liu was beaten up severely? 
 
Then what about Chen Hao? 
 
At that moment, she quickly stopped them and asked them about the situation inside. 
 
Jiang Ranran happened to catch up with her right then. 
 
When the guys saw the two beautiful young ladies, they instantly became a chatterbox and told them 
about the situation that happened inside the private room of the KTV. 
 
“Miss, since both of you haven’t entered yet, I bet you all haven’t seen him. But you guys must have 
heard of the infamous Young Master Liu, right? He is the wealthiest Young Master in Ping An County 
who goes by the name of Liu Li. Just now, he was nearly rendered disabled by a group of bodyguards in 
black suits. Those people were ruthless. I heard that they came from Jin Ling City. You could tell by just 
looking at their cars! So awesome!” one of the guys said excitedly. 
 
“Liu Li had it coming. Originally, I thought that he was able to turn the tables and teach them a lesson 
after he asked Da Fei to come. In the end, when Da Fei arrived, he was very courteous and respectful 
toward those two people. He even gave them cigarettes and poured them some wine. Young Master 
Liu’s face turned green at that moment.” 
 
“Moreover, the gang leaders in that room were a bunch of cowards,” said the other two guys. 
 
“I am not asking you about Liu Li. I am asking you whether a young man has been injured? Did Liu Li 
injure a young man?” Xu Xin asked worriedly. 
 
“Huh? A young man? Other than Liu Li and Mr. Four who had taken a severe beating, nobody else was 
injured. Oh yeah, as for the bodyguards that Liu Li brought along with him, they were immediately 
beaten up until they were unconscious. However, I did not see a young man amongst them.” 
 
“How could this be? Where is Chen Hao? Could you guys have recognized the wrong person? Maybe the 
guy who was beaten up severely wasn’t Liu Li?” asked Jiang Ranran in disbelief. 
 
“No way! All of us have seen Liu Li’s picture before.” 
 
Then, the group of people left amidst their friendly bantering. 
 
“So, does this mean that Chen Hao is alright?” 
 
Xu Xin instantly relaxed. 



 
“But why would this group of wealthy people beat up Liu Li? Ranran, do you think that those men were 
here under Chen Hao’s orders?” asked Xu Xin abruptly. 
 
That was because she suddenly recalled Chen Hao saying that he would ask a group of people to 
accompany Liu Li as he was asking them to leave. 
 
What he actually meant at that time was that he would find someone to challenge Liu Li to a fight. 
 
Back then, Xu Xin did not think too much about it as she thought that Chen Hao was trying to buy them 
some time by distracting Liu Li. 
 
In the end, a large group of people did arrive and beat up Liu Li. 
 
Xu Xin’s doubts instantly made Jiang Ranran tremble in shock. 
 
“How could it be? How could he have this kind of capability? I know him! He is only a poor loser, so how 
could he be acquainted with so many wealthy people? Xu Xin, don’t let him fool you!” 
 
What the f*ck?! If this was true, then Jiang Ranran would immediately bang her head against the wall 
and die. 
 
Because how could this be possible?! 
 
At this moment, Jiang Ranran motioned Lin Dong and the rest of them, who were still in the car, to come 
over. 
 
Then, she told them everything that had happened just now. 
 
When they heard that Liu Li was beaten up beyond recognition, they were all surprised. 
 
Then, they stared in admiration at the fleet of luxury cars parked at the entrance of the KTV. 
 
“Hey guys, come take a look at this quickly. Isn’t that Chen Hao?” 
 
Jiang Ranran’s gaze suddenly shifted. Right then, she saw Chen Hao having his meal by the window in a 
Western restaurant beside the KTV. 
 
She thought that she was nearly going blind. 
 
“No way! What the f*ck?! That’s really him.” 
 
Lin Dong was stunned as well. 
 
Everybody thought that Chen Hao was doomed. But in the end, he was actually having his meal in a 
Western restaurant. Furthermore, he was seated at a good spot. 
 
This… 
 



“So nothing actually happened to Chen Hao at all! Ranran, perhaps Chen Hao was right. Maybe the men 
were here under his orders, hence, he might be acquainted with some wealthy people!” said Xu Xin with 
delight. 
 
“No way! It’s not possible! I won’t believe it. Lin Dong, let us go over there and ask him what happened 
just now. Moreover, how could this poor loser afford to eat in a Western restaurant?!” 
 
Jiang Ranran was so anxious that she stamped her foot on the ground. 
 
How could the person she looked down upon possessed such capabilities? 
 
Wasn’t this a slap in the face for her? 
 
“Ok, let us head over there to take a look. Lee, could you bring these drunk people home first?” 
 
Lin Dong said to his lackey at this moment, despite his own drunkenness. 
 
That was because many of the guys had chugged down an entire bottle of liquor in one go earlier. 
 
The effects of the alcohol were starting to show, while some of them had already started to feel quite 
uncomfortable. 
 
Lin Dong could hold his alcohol better. But since he was reluctant to leave when faced with such a 
monumental occasion, he could only endure it. 
 
Then, along with Jiang Ranran and Xu Xin, the three of them headed toward the Western restaurant. 
 
“Chen Hao, I really thought that I was going blind! I didn’t expect you to be here. How could you come 
over here just to sit down and not order anything? Don’t tell me you slipped out and sat here just 
because you have nowhere else to sit?” 
 
Jiang Ranran rushed over angrily to question him. 
 
Initially, she was worried that Chen Hao was a rich guy and had the capabilities to do what he did just 
now. 
 
However, Jiang Ranran relaxed when she saw Chen Hao’s empty table. 
 
He most likely came here to take refuge. 
 
“Ranran, you may not know this, but although this Western restaurant looks empty, it is a high-end 
restaurant and their main branch is in Jin Ling. Ordinary people wouldn’t dare enter a place like this. In 
fact, this could be the best place for Chen Hao to take refuge in. Haha!” Lin Dong ridiculed him. 
 
On the other hand, Chen Hao was dumbfounded. 
 
Just now in the private room of the KTV, his bodyguards had already beaten up Liu Li and the rest of his 
men. Chen Hao felt that it was too boring to stand there and watch them do the deed as he only wanted 
to teach the guy a lesson. 
 
Hence, he did not plan on staying there for long. 



 
After all, it wasn’t in his nature to flaunt his power. In addition to that, he was hungry right now as he 
had little to eat for lunch. And that was why he came out for a meal. 
 
However, just as he sat down and thought about his plans for the future after ordering his meals, 
unexpectedly, Jiang Ranran and the rest of them came back. 
 
What was happening here? Didn’t he ask them to leave just now? 
 
Chen Hao did not know how to explain himself at this moment. 
 
Just then, six waiters were seen forming a line in the Western restaurant. They were each carrying a 
Western dish as they made their way toward Chen Hao with respect… 


